Annual Report – Minnesota Swimming, Technical Chair

     My report this year is going to be more of a brief opinion piece than job summation.  The reason for this is that on the job side things have been pretty much status quo, dealing with Orders of Events and meet information.  On the practical side a large portion of my job has been in the area explaining  new rules and often justifying the rationale behind them.  

     Minnesota Swimming is in a constant state of evolution which includes a necessary  adaptation to changing situations in the youth sports world and the dynamics of family life.  This evolution is also shaped by  the tug and resistance to change coming from past traditions.  To be fair, many of our current rules and policies have been hammered out by past boards and those lines of thought need to be respected.  However, many of our current brighter minds have great insights, observations and are presenting ideas to tweak things in order to create situations which will benefit Minnesota Swimming in the short and long term.
     Over the last year, as the Technical Chair, I seem to have served as a sounding board especially in regard to those new tweaks.  This is not necessarily a bad thing since new rules often have unforeseen consequences and we certainly want to be open to refining the rules.
     I also hear complaints from people who simply do not know there have been rule changes, either because they (or their club) have not paid attention to the reports available from MSI, have not read meet information,  or because MSI has not done enough to disseminate this information.  Obviously we all share some responsibility in making this part of our LSC work; but regardless of where the responsibility falls we want to create an environment where communication can flow readily.   
     From the MSI front we currently mail agendas and post minutes of the monthly meetings online.  We are also trying to re-compile our Policy and Procedure Manual which would include getting the Meet Directors Manual online. We are also striving to increase the posting of meet information packs online and as far in advance as is possible. 

     My final word has to do with the rumblings I hear about MSI’s “good-ole-boy-club”.  I think this usually comes as a knee-jerk critique of any changes in our policies from people only semi or marginally involved in the machinations of MSI.  First, the people accused of being members of this club are really the ones who have volunteered to do the work which is absolutely necessary for MSI to run.  Second, from knowing these people personally, I feel they are the ones who see involvement in MSI as an obligation and they are certainly open minded and available to ideas from anyone willing to take the time to share. These people would also be more than willing to let someone else do this work if those someones would get involved.  Finally,  this so called good-ole-boy club is not made up of just old boys.  We have numerous hard working gals and guys of a wide age span involved at all levels, including some dynamite youngsters contributing heavily!!
- Rocky O’Neill
